

BELECT COMMITTEE ON INTELLIGENCE

MT TO S. RES. 400, SITH CO-COMESS.) WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

October 14, 1976

IN REPLY PLEASE

The Honorable Edward H. Levi Attorney General U.S. Department of Justice Washington, D.C.

9 19% NOV

Dear Mr. Attorney General:

As you know, the Committee has recently received testimony from officials of your Department with respect to the progress of the investigations of alleged FBI burglaries. I found the session to be extremely helpful and consistent with our responsibility to oversee the process by which allegations of improper intelligence activities are investigated and handled.

In this context, and so that we may fulfill the same responsibilities with respect to the Department's investigation of intelligence activities in the Martin Luther King case, I would appreciate it if you would arrange for a staff briefing with respect to the progress and current status of that inquiry as well.

Your cooperation is appreciated.

Algha,

Chairman